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NORTHERN VIRGINIA WASTE MANAGEMENT BOARD 
Summary Minutes 
December 10, 2010 

1:00 pm 
 

Members Present: 
Kathy Allan, City of Falls Church 
Dave Kochendarfer, Town of Herndon 
Hershel K Kirk, Town of Herndon 
Jane Tatum, Loudoun County 
John Snarr, MWCOG 
Scott McDonald, Prince William County 
Tom Smith, Prince William County 
Dave Ray, City of Fairfax 
Alton Weaver, Alexandria 
Michael Clem, Arlington County 
Jeff Smithberger, Fairfax County 
Amarjit S. Riat, Fairfax County 

Kevin F. Byrnes, GWRC/Virginia Recycling Markets 
Dev. Council 
 
Staff Present: 
Debbie Spiliotopoulos, NVRC 
Sam Kinzer, NVRC 
Sue Rowland, Legistlative Liason 
 
 
Invited Guests: 
Richard Doucette, DEQ 
 
 
 

 

CALL TO ORDER Vice-Chairman Kathy Allan, City of Falls Church, called the meeting to order at 1:05 
p.m. 

INTRODUCTIONS Meeting participants introduced themselves.     

APPROVAL OF MINUTES  Mr. Jeff Smithberger, Fairfax County, moved approval of the corrected minutes of 
the September 2010, meeting.  Alton Weaver, City of Alexandria, seconded the 
motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.   

WASTE PERMIT FEE 
REPORT 

Mr. Amarjit Riat, Fairfax County, presented on the Waste Permit Fee Report, which 
will be delivered to the General Assembly this month. He outlined the 
recommendations, which included a variety of fee changes for different types of 
solid waste facilities. He noted that the fees were structured to be reflective of DEQs 
budget requirements.  

 

 

LEGISLATIVE UPDATE Sue Rowland shared the 2 fact sheets, one titled “Recycling Markets Development: 
Jobs for Virginia, and the second titled “Does HB 344 Work?” The fact sheets were 
on the table for discussion and the board made recommendations for improvement. 
The board approved the changes to be made and decided to finalize and send on 
the fact sheets to the General Assembly. [final versions attached] 

 

 

DEQ UPDATE Richard Doucette, of DEQ provided an update on Amendment 7. He summarized by 
explaining that the biggest change is in organization and clarification of content. 
One major change is that instead of including verbatim federal regulations they are 
cited so that as they are updated the amendment stays current. The proposed 
Amendment has been in Governors office for 140 days; Mr. Doucette recommended 
that the waste board write a letter of support to move the amendment forward. The 
waste board agreed that it would be beneficial for VaCo and VML to craft letters of 
support as well.  
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KNOW TOXICS Debbie Spiliotopoulos, NVRC, summarized recent statistics for the Know Toxics 
website, which received an average of 175 visitors/month.  The Toxics 
subcommittee held a conference call, agreeing that the best approach was targeted 
outreach and technical assistance/materials for local jurisdictions to use with small 
businesses.  DEQ has started an initiative on outreach for CESQGs, and invited 
local governments and NVRC to a meeting on January 27 to discuss their initiative 
to educate companies on CESQG requirements.  The subcommittee will develop an 
approach to work with/coordinate with DEQ.  

ROUNDTABLE: 
CHALLENGES/CHANGE
S TO SERVICES 

In the interest of time, the waste board deferred this item to the March 4, 2011 
meeting. 

LOCAL UPDATES Minutes are not taken during this session. 

ADJOURNMENT The Board meeting adjourned at 3:30 pm.  
 
 
NEXT WASTE BOARD MEETING SCHEDULED FRIDAY, MARCH 4, 10 AM TO 12:15 PM, NVRC OFFICES 
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